

## **Conejo Recreation & Park District**

GENERAL MANAGER Jim Friedl

August 25, 2025

**BOARD OF DIRECTORS** 

Doug Nickles, Chair Nellie Cusworth, Vice Chair Chuck Huffer, Director Marissa Buss, Director Ashley Orozco, Director

## **Notice of Community Meetings**

Dear Resident.

You are receiving this letter because you are listed as owning property within 1,000' of Conejo Creek West and Northwest Parks and/or you have expressed past interest in the parks.

The Conejo Creek West and Northwest Parks were last master-planned in 1999. The District seeks to understand how the community's needs and interests have evolved over the past 25 years and would like to assess and explore suitable and desirable recreational uses at the facility. An assessment of the park facilities, with comprehensive input from the public, will allow CRPD to evaluate the community's needs and determine whether new or renovated amenities are required to meet those needs. To find out more about the assessment process and to view past survey/use data, please visit the **Conejo Creek West and Conejo Creek Northwest Parks Assessment Project** tab at <a href="https://www.crpd.org/CCMasterPlan.">www.crpd.org/CCMasterPlan.</a>

You are invited to attend a community meeting to provide your input. All meetings will be held on-site (see reverse map for location) at the Equestrian Park parking lot at 1350 E. Avenida de las Flores. The meetings are scheduled for:

Thursday September 4, 2025 6:00pm
Saturday September 6, 2025 9:00am
Wednesday September 10, 2025 6:00pm
Saturday September 13, 2025 9:00am

If you wish, you may attend all meetings; however, each meeting will have a similar format. If you cannot attend any meeting but would like to provide your input, please contact me.

At the meetings, we will discuss the process to date, including summary data from the past survey and user data, and the future steps of the assessment; the District seeks your ideas, input, and feedback.

These meetings are for long-range planning purposes to further understand the community's needs and interests at the park sites; any potential improvement is currently unfunded for construction. However, CRPD is conducting this public outreach in preparation for potential future available funds.

Additionally, if you have any questions, feel free to contact me via email at <a href="mailto:amooney@crpd.org">amooney@crpd.org</a> or by phone at (805) 495-6471, extension 1113.

Sincerely,

Andrew J. Mooney, Director

Parks and Planning

ALJIIIS

## Meeting Location Conejo Creek Equestrian Park Parking Lot 1350 E. Avenida de las Flores, Thousand Oaks

